MARLBORO COUNTY COUNCIL

MARLBORO COUNTY ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT PARTNERSHIP BUILDING

COUNCIL CHAMBERS

MONDAY, JULY 13, 2015 6:00 PM
CHAIRMAN RON MUNNERLYN
VICE-CHAIRMAN JASON STEEN
ADMINISTRATOR JIM HAYNES
CLERK TO COUNCIL PATRICIA BUNDY
COUNTY ATTORNEY HARRY EASTERLING, JR.
COUNCIL:
JASON STEEN, WILLIE GLADDEN,
RON MUNNERLYN, CORRIE H. PLATO,
DR. CAROLYN PRINCE, » KEN ALLEN,
STEVE BLACKMON, AND ANTHONY WOODS
* Absent

Others Present: Ms. Lynn McQueen, Herald-Advocate, Ms. Ainsley Moore, Marlboro
County Finance Director, and Mr. Ron King, Director of Marlboro County Economic
Development Partnership

A copy of the agenda was emailed to Lynn McQueen of the Herald Advocate, and posted on
the front door of the William P. Wallace, Sr. Administration Building and on the county’s
website (www.marlborocounty.sc.gov).

Mr. Ron Munnerlyn, Chairman, opened the meeting and thanked everyone for coming. He
asked that Mr. Anthony Woods to have the invocation but asked that he pause for a moment
of silence prior to beginning in memory of Ms. Anna Hubbard Moore and her son, Jason
Lockamy. Chairman Munnerlyn stated that Ms. Moore had served as County Administrator
for Marlboro County for some time, and also served as Finance Director for the county. He
stated that before these jobs, she was the Clerk for Clio. He stated that many employees
worked with Ms. Moore, including himself, and that he feels for the family.

INVOCATION — Mr. Anthony Woods
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APPROVAL OF AGENDA ITEMS

Motion made by Mr. Anthony Woods, seconded by Ms. Corrie Plato, to approve the
agenda as presented. Vote in favor. Unanimous. Motion carried.

PUBLIC HEARING

Mr. Ron Munnerlyn, Chairman, advised that all three public hearings as to Ordinance # 738,
Ordinance # 739, and Ordinance # 740 which were scheduled to be heard tomorrow, July
14", 2015 have been postponed and rescheduled for the August 11, 2015 Council meeting.
He stated that the Council meeting was being held one night early to avoid conflicts with
other meetings and therefore the public hearings would not be held.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES - June 9, 2015

Mr. Ron Munnerlyn, Chairman, asked if there were any comments on the minutes or
suggested changes or additions. There were none.

Motion made by Mr. Jason Steen, seconded by Mr. Anthony Woods, to approve the
minutes of June 9, 2015, as presented. Vote in favor: Mr. Ron Munnerlyn, Mr. Jason
Steen, Dr. Carolyn Prince, Mr. Ken Allen, Mr. Willie Gladden, Ms. Corrie Plato, and
Mr. Anthony Woods. Abstain: Mr. Steve Blackmon (not present at the meeting).
Vote 7/0/1. Motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS

ORDINANCE # 738 — AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE AGREEMENT FOR
DEVELOPMENT OF A MULTI-COUNTY INDUSTRIAL AND BUSINESS PARK BY
AND BETWEEN DARLINGTON COUNTY AND MARLBORO COUNTY. SOUTH
CAROLINA, PROVIDING FOR THE DEVELOPMENT OF A JOINTLY OWNED AND
OPERATED INDUSTRIAL/BUSINESS PARK SO AS TO INCLUDE ADDITIONAL
PROPERTY IN DARLINGTON COUNTY AS PART OF THE JOINT COUNTY
INDUSTRIAL PARK, AND OTHER MATTERS RELATED THERETO - SECOND
READING

Mr. Ron Munnerlyn, Chairman, recognized Mr. Jim Haynes, County Administrator, to make
comments on this Ordinance.

Mr. Haynes stated that this Ordinance refers to an industrial park which is located in another
county, Darlington, but associated with Marlboro County. This Ordinance amends the
existing agreement to add additional property in Darlington County to the park thereby
expanding it.
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Chairman Munnerlyn asked if there were any questions or comments from members of
Council and there were none.

Motion made by Mr. Anthony Woods, seconded by Mr. Willie Gladden, to approve the
second reading of Ordinance # 738 — an Ordinance to amend the agreement for
development of a multi-county industrial and business park by and between
Darlington County and Marlboro County, South Carolina, providing for the
development of a jointly owned and operated industrial/business park so as to include
additional property in Darlington County as part of the joint county industrial park,
and other matters related thereto. Vote in favor. Unanimous. Motion carried.

ORDINANCE # 739 — AN ORDINANCE TO ADOPT MARLBORO COUNTY ANIMAL
SHELTER VOLUNTEER AND ANIMAL ADOPTION POLICIES — SECOND READING

Mr. Ron Munnerlyn, Chairman, recognized Mr. Jim Haynes, County Administrator, to make
comments on this Ordinance.

Mr. Haynes stated that this Ordinance deals with the operation of the Animal Shelter and
provides policies for volunteers and euthanasia. He stated that these policies are the
organizational backbone of the Animal Shelter. Mr. Haynes stated that a copy of this
document had been circulated for review by council and this is the second reading,

Mr. Munnerlyn asked if there were any significant changes to the document. Mr. Haynes
stated that two changes had been made to make the policies more flexible regarding the
hours of operation and the number of volunteers that would be allowed to work in the shelter
at any given time. Mr. Haynes stated that the hours and number of volunteers to work at any
given time would be determined by the Animal Shelter Director and County Administrator.

Mr. Munnerlyn asked if there were any questions or comments and there were none.

Motion made by Mr. Steve Blackmon, seconded by Mr. Ken Allen, to approve the
second reading of Ordinance # 739 — An Ordinance to adopt Marlboro County Animal
Shelter Volunteer and Animal Adoption Policies. Vote in favor. Unanimous. Motion
carried.

ORDINANCE # 740 — AN ORDINANCE AMENDING ORDINANCE # 719 WHICH
AMENDED THE COUNTY CODE TO REMOVE REFERENCES TO FEE AMOUNTS,
FOR SAID FEE AMOUNTS TO BE SET AS PART OF THE ANNUAL BUDGET AND
TO PROVIDE FOR AN ANNUAL REVIEW OF SUCH FEES AS PART OF THE
COUNTY BUDGET PROCESS — SECOND READING

Mr. Ron Munnerlyn, Chairman, recognized Mr. Jim Haynes, County Administrator, and
asked that he make comments on this Ordinance.
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Mr. Haynes stated that last year Council had moved all fees and charges to be controlled by
Ordinance # 719 to be reconsidered each year at the time of budget. He stated that this
Ordinance moves the fees and charges of the Animal Shelter Ordinance to Ordinance # 719
so that the fees and charges may be reviewed at the time of the annual budget.

Mr. Munnerlyn asked if there were any questions or comments and there were none.

Motion made by Mr. Jason Steen, seconded by Ms. Corrie Plato, to approve the second
reading of Ordinance # 740 — an Ordinance amending Ordinance # 719 which
amended the County Code to remove references to fee amounts, for said fee amounts to
be set as part of the annual budget and to provide for an annual review of such fees as
part of the county budget process. Vote in favor. Unanimous. Motion carried.

DISCUSSION REGARDING BLUE LAWS AND WHETHER THE COUNTY SHOULD
PURSUE HAVING A REFERENDUM ON THREE BLUE LAW QUESTIONS ON THE
BALLOT FOR THE GENERAL ELECTION IN NOVEMBER, 2016

Mr. Ron Munnerlyn, Chairman, stated that staff had additional updates to Council’s
previous discussions as to Blue Laws and recognized staff.

Mr. Harry R. Easterling, Jr., County Attorney, stated that he had done additional research
and found that County Council does have the authority to adopt an Ordinance which has
been drafted to suspend Sunday work and when stores may operate, but cannot suspend the
alcohol sales. He stated that he thought it was still a good idea to have the three questions as
to Blue Laws on the referendum but that this temporary suspension would certainly be a way
to resolve the questions temporarily. He stated that the Ordinance would have to have three
readings and he would suggest that the Ordinance be reviewed along with the annual budget
to see what type of economic affects the sales are having,

Chairman Munnerlyn asked if this Ordinance suspending Sunday work would allow the sale
of all items with the exception of alcohol and Attorney Easterling confirmed that to be true.

Attorney Easterling stated that alcohol sales regarding Blue Laws can only be changed by
referendum and suggested that if we have one question on the referendum that we should
have all three.

Chairman Munnerlyn asked if there could be a first reading of the proposed Ordinance # 742
and Attorney Easterling confirmed that this could be done.

Chairman Munnerlyn asked if there were any questions and if anyone would make a motion
to have the first reading of Ordinance # 742 which would suspend the Blue Laws.
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Mr. Ken Allen stated that he thought that Attorney Easterling provided good advice and
stated that he would make the motion to have the first reading.

NEW BUSINESS

ORDINANCE # 742 — AN ORDINANCE TO SUSPEND THE APPLICATION OF
SUNDAY WORK PROHIBITIONS AS AUTHORIZED BY SOUTH CAROLINA CODE
§53-1-160(A) — FIRST READING

Motion made by Mr. Ken Allen, seconded by Mr. Willie Gladden, to approve the first
reading of Ordinance # 742 — An Ordinance to suspend the application of Sunday work
prohibitions as authorized by South Carolina Code §53-1-160(A). Vote in favor.
Unanimous. Motion carried.

ORDINANCE # 741 — AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE COUNTY TO PROVIDE
INCENTIVES FOR THE LOCATION OR EXPANSION OF [PROJECT LIGHTNING].
INCLUDING A FEE-IN-LIEU OF AD VALOREM TAXES, THE GRANT OF SPECIAL
SOURCE REVENUE CREDITS, THE TRANSFER OF PROEPRTY RELATED TO
[PROJECT LIGHTNING] AND OTHER MATTERS RELATED THERETO - FIRST
READING (TITLE ONLY)

Mr. Ron Munnerlyn, Chairman, recognized Mr. Jim Haynes, County Administrator, to make
comments on this Ordinance.

Mr. Haynes stated that this Ordinance pertains to an existing industry which has expanded in
the past. This Ordinance reconstructs the entire package regarding this existing industry
which is being referred to as Project Lightning, and an expansion will be gained.

Chairman Munnerlyn stated that this was a first reading and that he felt that members of
Council may need to have a workshop to discuss this in more detail if needed.

Motion made by Mr. Anthony Woods, seconded by Ms. Corrie Plato, to approve the
first reading (title only) of Ordinance # 741 — An Ordinance authorizing the County to
provide incentives for the location or expansion of [Project Lightning], including a fee-
in-lieu of ad valorem taxes, the grant of special source revenue credits, the transfer of
property related to [Project Lightning] and other matters related thereto. Vote in
favor. Unanimous. Motion carried

RESOLUTION # 07-15-01 — A RESOLUTION APPROVING THE FINANCING TERMS
THROUGH FIRST CITIZENS BANK AND TRUST COMPANY, INC. (“FCB”) FOR
CAPITAL EXPENSES

Mr. Ron Munnerlyn, Chairman, recognized Mr. Jim Haynes, County Administrator, to make
comments on this Resolution.
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Mr. Haynes stated during the recent budget discussions, Council had agreed to
lease/purchase certain assets rather than paying the full purchase price up front. He stated
that this Resolution is needed in order to obtain the lease/purchase loan in the amount of
$445,000.00 from First Citizens Bank at a rate of 2.25% for which the equipment would
stand as collateral. He stated that a revised Resolution was presented to Council which
called for the date of the equipment and lease agreement to be the date of closing and
pursuant to the proposal made by First Citizens Bank.

Chairman Munnerlyn asked if there were any questions or comments and there were none.

Motion made by Mr. Steve Blackmon, seconded by Mr. Jason Steen, to approve
Resolution # 07-15-01 — A Resolution approving financing terms through First Citizens
Bank and Trust Company, Inc. (“FCB”) for Capital Expenses. Vote in favor.
Unanimous. Motion carried.

RESOLUTION # 07-15-02 — A RESOLUTION TO AUTHORIZE MARLBORO COUNTY
TO ENTER INTO AN INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT WITH THE TOWN OF
BLENHEIM TO PROVIDE BUILDING PERMITTING SERVICES, BUILDING
INSPECTION SERVICES AND CODE ENFORCEMENT SERVICES FOR BLENHEIM
WITHIN THE CORPORATE LIMITS OF BLENHEIM

Mr. Ron Munnerlyn, Chairman, recognized Mr. Jim Haynes, County Administrator, to make
comments on this Resolution.

Mr. Haynes stated that the Town of Blenheim has requested that we provide building
permitting services, inspection services and code enforcement with the corporate limits of
Blenheim. He stated that our Building Codes department would provide these services for
them and that they do not expect it to be an unbearable task. He stated that the fees for these
services would be paid to the county in exchange for the services provided.

Chairman Munnerlyn asked if there were any liability issues related to this.

Mr. Harry R. Easterling, County Attorney, stated that the statute allows the county to enter
into these type of agreements. He stated that in order for the Town of Blenheim to provide
these services, they would have to hire someone to do this and the County already has an
Ordinance in place to handle these services as well as employees. He stated that the Town
of Blenheim feels that this is the best way to handle these requests.

Chairman Munnerlyn asked what the time frame would be for the county to handle these
services for the Town of Blenheim. Attorney Easterling responded that basically the
services would continue to be provided by the County until the Town of Blenheim asked us
to stop.
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Mr. Ken Allen stated that he felt that this was a good idea since the County already has an
Ordinance to handle these services and this and would keep the code uniform throughout the
county and the Town of Blenheim.

Motion made by Mr. Ken Allen, seconded by Mr. Steve Blackmon, to approve
Resolution # 07-15-02 — A Resolution to authorize Marlboro County to enter into an
Intergovernmental Agreement with the Town of Blenheim to provide building
permitting services, building inspection services and code enforcement services for
Blenheim within the corporate limits of Blenheim. Vote in favor. Unanimous. Motion
carried.

APPROVAL OF SC DEPARTMENT OF JUVENILE JUSTICE (DJJ) MEMORANDUM
OF AGREEMENT FOR JUVENILE JUSTICE’S DETENTION CENTER FOR FISCAL
YEAR 2015-2016

Mr. Ron Munnerlyn, Chairman, recognized Mr. Jim Haynes, County Administrator, to make
comments on this Memorandum.

Mr. Haynes stated that this was an annual agreement that the county has in place to house
juveniles by state at the rate of $50 per day with a maximum per year of $5,000.00 which is
included in the annual budget.

Chairman Munnerlyn asked if there were any questions or comments and there were none.
Motion made by Mr. Anthony Woods, seconded by Mr. Willie Gladden, to approve the
SC Department of Juvenile Justice (DJJ) Memorandum of Agreement for Juvenile

Justice’s Detention Center for fiscal year 2015-2016. Vote in favor. Unanimous.
Motion carried.

APPOINTMENTS TO BOARDS AND COMMISSION

CONSIDERATION OF REAPPOINTMENT OF MR. B. H. GUINN AS CHAIRMAN FOR
ANOTHER 5-YEAR TERM WITH TERM’S EXPIRATION OF FEBRUARY, 2019 ON
THE HOUSING AND COMMUNITY REDEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY OF
MARLBORO COUNTY (CURRENT TERM EXPIRED FEBRUARY OF 2014)

Mr. Ron Munnerlyn, Chairman, asked if this this reappointment was recommended by the
Housing and Community Redevelopment Authority and Mr. Jim Haynes, County
Administrator, confirmed that it was.

Chairman Munnerlyn asked if there were any questions or comments and there were none.

Motion made by Ms. Corrie Plato, seconded by Mr. Jason Steen, to approve the
reappointment of Mr. B. H. Guinn as Chairman for another 5-year term with the
term’s expiration of February, 2019 on the Housing and Community Redevelopment
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Authority of Marlboro County (current term expired February of 2014). Vote in
favor. Unanimous. Motion carried.

CONSIDERATION OF REAPPOINTMENT OF MR. GROVER MCQUEEN AS VICE-
CHAIRMAN FOR ANOTHER 5-YEAR TERM WITH TERM’S EXPIRATION OF
FEBRUARY, 2018 ON _THE HOUSING AND COMMUNITY REDEVELOPMENT
AUTHORITY OF MARLBORO COUNTY (CURRENT TERM EXPIRED FEBRUARY

OF 2013)

Mr. Jim Haynes, County Administrator, asked that members of Council consider tabling this
matter until a later date. He stated that there was no problem with the individual being
nominated but thought that it should be delayed until a later date.

Motion made by Mr. Jason Steen, seconded by Mr. Anthony Woods, to table the
consideration of reappointment of Mr. Grover McQueen to as Vice-Chairman for
another S-year term with term’s expiration of February, 2018 on the Housing and
Community Redevelopment Authority of Marlboro County (current term expired
February of 2013) until a later date. Vote in favor. Unanimous. Motion carried.

REPORTS

FINANCE DEPARTMENT — MS. AINSLEY MOORE

Ms. Ainsley Moore, Finance Director, staed that due to the fiscal year end, she was unable
to give a report on revenue and expense for the month of June at this time. She stated that
she would continue to post June expenses, as departments were instructed to have any
remaining June invoices remitted by today for payment. She stated that staff also will have
revenues that are received in July and August that would actually be for FY end June, 2015.
She stated that after all postings are complete, she would be able to give a report of revenue
versus expense for the month of June.

ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT —~ MR. JIM HAYNES, COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR
Recognition of employees - The following employees were recognized with five or more
years of service to Marlboro County through the month of June: Sharonica Henegan (8
years), Martha McQuage (8 years); and Rob Stanton (17 years).

Proposed CTC Revenue Funds for FY 2015-2016 — Staff received a Legislative Update
from SC Association of Counties confirming that the proposed distributions of C-Funds to
CTCs under H.4230 has passed both chambers and was ratified by the Governor on June 23,
2015. The proposed CTC normal revenue funds to be distributed to Marlboro County is
$853,200.00 but the county will also receive an additional $2,595,949.00 in a one-time
appropriation which must be spend on state roads. This appropriation is a one-time, non-
recurring revenue that must be spent on state roads. The total C-Funds to be distributed to
Marlboro County total $3,449,149.00.
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Regulations Update - Staff received a Regulations Update from the SC Association of
Counties regarding several regulations. Attached to this report is the letter as information to
members of Council with deadlines noted for questions or comments.

New Animal Shelter - The new animal shelter on Ag Street is coming along quite well and
is expected to open soon. Mr. Joshua Cohoon has been hired as the new Marlboro County
Animal Shelter Director/Animal Control Officer and he is expected to begin his duties in
this position on July 20, 2015.

Blenheim Gym - The Blenheim gym is being utilized by nearly 100 people at times.
Games and other activities are being offered and basketball camps are also being offered.
Staff is working on ideas as to how the awarded PARD funds may be used to cool the gym
in the summer time.

Landscaping at the Administration offices - Landscaping at the Administration building
is now complete and looks really good. We are happy with the results.

Roger Roller - As many of you know by now, one of our employees, Roger Roller, has
been diagnosed with cancer. Roger has worked with the county for more than 40 years and
this has really hit us pretty hard. Please remember Roger and his family in your prayers as
they try to find out what type of treatment plan may be suggested for Roger.

Councilman Willic Gladden - Councilman Willie Gladden has been in the hospital and has
recently undergone gall bladder surgery. He is doing fine and attended the NACo Annual
Conference in Charlotte this past weekend, along with Councilman Anthony Woods.

Brightsville/Adamsville First Annual Fourth of July Celebration - I understand that the
Brightsville/Adamsville Recreational Park First Annual Fourth of July celebration was a
huge success and we thank the Brightsville/Adamsville Committee for their help in pulling
this together for the community.

Business After Hours on Tuesday, July 14, 2015 - The Mayor and Bennettsville
City Council will be hosting Bennettsville After Hours on Tuesday, July 14, 2015 from 5:30
to 7:00 p.m. This event will be held at the City of Bennettsville Visitor Center located at
304 West Main Street. They have asked that you please bring your business cards for
drawings.

Donut Wednesdays for Veterans - The Veterans Affairs office will be having Donut
Wednesdays on every 3™ Wednesday of each month beginning July 15, 2015 and will have
a speaker to provide useful information to our Veterans. This will be held at the Veterans
Affairs office and the time will be 9:00 — 11:00 a.m. The speakers for July are Tracy Teal,
RN, BSN of Care South Carolina, and Sheila Thomas from the Fayetteville Vet Center.

SCAC’s 48" Annual Conference -. The SCAC’s 48" Annual Conference will be held at
Hilton Head from August 1-5, 2015. Please let Ms. Patricia Bundy know if you plan to
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attend so that the appropriate reservations may be made for you. The Parker Poe’s annual
Friends and Appreciation Dinner will be held on Saturday, August 1, 2015. The time and
date will be announced at a later date. The Marlboro Electric Coop dinner will be held on
Monday, August 3, 2015 with the time to be announced later. Please let Patricia Bundy
know how many of you plan to attend these events the number of guests you will have so
that appropriate reservations may be made.

RECOGNITION OF CITIZEN’S REQUEST BEFORE COUNCIL

Mr. Ron Munnerlyn, Chairman, stated that one individual had signed up to address members
of Council.

Brenda Covington — stated that she was in Ms. Corrie Plato’s council district and was very
concerned about the lack of lighting on Marshall Street. She stated that she was a
homeowner and resided at 597 Marshall Street and that her home was burglarized the
Wednesday after Easter. She stated that she works out of town and gets up each morning at
4:00 a.m. so that she can get ready and travel to work and it is late when she returns home.
She asked that help be provided to provide lighting in this area.

Chairman Munnerlyn thanked Ms. Covington for coming and voicing her concerns and
stated that staff would take a look at her concerns and try to help with it if possible.

RECOGNITION OF COUNCIL MEMBERS

Mr. Anthony Woods — stated that he and Mr. Willie Gladden attended the NACo Annual
Conference over the weekend. He stated that the conference was very entertaining and he
learned many things. He stated that he met an individual that repairs gym floors and
obtained his card since the Blenheim Gym would need a new floor in the future. He staed
that there were many contacts made and the event was very enjoyable.

Mr. Woods stated that the Clio radio station is about to become live and that contact had
been with the FCC. He stated that we should get ready to tune in to 102.7 soon.

Mr. Woods stated that was saddened to hear about the death of Ms. Anna Hubbard Moore
and her son, Jason Lockamy. He stated that this news was very hurtful to the residents of
Clio but he knew that God made no mistakes.

Ms. Corrie Plato — stated that she was happy to have Mr. Willie Gladden back and stated
that he was a tough one. She stated that she had been praying for him.

Mr. Jason Steen — No comments.
Mr. Ron Munnerlyn — thanked Mr. Anthony Woods and Mr. Willie Gladden for attending

the NACo conference in Charlotte and stated that he was happy to have members of Council
interested in attending events as this.
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Mr. Munnerlyn thanked Attorney Harry R. Easterling, Jr. and Mr. Jim Haynes for their work
with the Blue Laws.

Mr. Munnerlyn stated that prior to or during the next Council meeting, an executive session
and a possible workshop may need to be scheduled to discuss economic development
matters.

Mr. Steve Blackmon - thanked everyone for the help with the Blenheim Gym and stated
that he was also happy to have Mr. Willie Gladden back.

Mr. Ken Allen — No comments.

Mr. Willie Gladden - stated that at the NACo Conference, he met Mr. Mumford, who is
the Chair of the State of South Carolina. Mr. Gladden stated that Mr. Mumford seemed to
know everybody and took him under his wing to discuss the items being voted on, etc. He
stated that the NACo Conference was a whole new world and he had never seen anything
like it.

Mr. Gladden stated that the Brightsville Fourth of July celebration was very successful. He
thanked the Brightsville Fire Department for donating a flag and flag pole to the
Brightsville/Adamsville Park. He stated that it really looks good and he was very
appreciative.

Mr. Gladden mentioned that he was happy to know that the Blenheim gym is being used by
more than 100 people on the weekends. He stated that when $20,000.00 in PARD funds are
taken from the area that it really hurts. He stated that the people in Blenheim will support it
and will continue to fight to get things done for Blenheim.

Mr. Gladden reminded everyone of the Marlboro County Transportation Committee meeting
scheduled for Tuesday night, July 14, 2015 at 5:30 p.m. at the SC Department of
Transportation office on Highway 38 South. He encouraged all to attend if possible so that
the committee could see that the council is united and standing together to see that things get
done.

Mr. Ron Munnerlyn, Chairman, thanked Mayor Heath Harpe for attending the Council
meeting and asked that he come back and visit again.

NON-AGENDA ITEMS

No items were heard.
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ADJOURN

Motion made by Mr. Anthony Woods, seconded by Mr. Ken Allen, to adjourn the
meeting. Vote in favor. Unanimous. Motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 6:40 p.m.

i o~

I QQJ{Mu;merlyn, Chairman

ro County Council
ATTEST: .
N oo

Patricia M. Bundy, Clerk ¢
Marlboro County Council

Adopted: August 11, 2015



